THE PIONEER POST

Volume XIV Issue 11

Marriott-Slaterville City Newsletter

November 2012

1570 West 400 North - Phone 801-627-1919 - www.marriott-slaterville.org

2.



Snow Time

With winter weather right around the corner, its important to remember a few tips. The Weather Channel (weather.com) has some information for driving in snowy and icy weather. "The best advice for driving in bad winter weather is not to drive at all, if you can avoid it. Don't go out until the snow plows and sanding trucks have had a chance to do their work, and allow yourself extra time to reach your destination." If you must drive, here are some weather.com tips for driving on icy roads:

- 1. Decrease your speed and leave yourself plenty of room to stop. You should allow at least three times more space than usual between you and the car in front of you.
- 2. Brake gently to avoid skidding.
- 3. Turn on your lights to increase your visibility to other motorists. Keep your lights and windshield clean.
- 4. Use low gears to keep traction, especially on hills.
- 5. Don't use cruise control or overdrive on icy roads.
- 6. Be especially careful on bridges, overpasses and infrequently traveled roads, which will freeze first.
- 7. Never pass snow plows and sanding trucks. The drivers have limited visibility, and you're likely to find the road in front of them worse than the road behind.
- 8. Never assume your vehicle can handle all conditions.

Also, remember it is illegal to park on the side of the road during and after a snowstorm because the county is plowing the roads. Vehicles parked on the road-side during or after a snow storm can be towed at owner's expense. Roads are plowed in order. The most traveled roads are plowed first, subdivisions and the least traveled road are plowed last. Home and business owners with sidewalks are responsible to remove the snow from the sidewalks within 24-hours after a snowstorm. Also, remove your garbage cans from the road as soon as you can after collection.

Public Meeting – Business License Fees

The City Council will hold a public meeting to review the findings of the Business License Study and consider an ordinance for Business Licensing at the City Building 1570 W 400 N, on November 15, 2012, at 6:30 PM. Written comment may be submitted before the meeting. The draft copy of the Study is available on the city website under business licensing.

PLANNING COMMISSION TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2012 – 7:00 P.M.

- 1. Call to Order/Minutes.
- 2. New applications.
- 3. Planning issues.
- 4. Adjourn,

This agenda is tentative. Items can and will change.

CITY COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2012 – 6:30 P.M.

- 1. Call to Order/Minutes.
 - Discussion/action: business licensing.
- 3. Discussion/action: moderate income plan.
- 4. Presentation: Storm Water and Sewer Systems.
- 5. Officer report and legislative oversight.
- 6. Adjourn until December 20, 2012.

This agenda is tentative. Items can and will change.

Breakfast with Santa

Santa will visit Marriott-Slaterville City on Saturday, December 8, 2012, from 9:00 – 11:00 AM at the Senior Center, 1570 West 400 North. Come enjoy breakfast and meet the Jolly Old Elf. Make sure you bring a camera! The cost is \$3.00 for adults, and \$2.00 for children 12 and under. If you want to attend you must RSVP by calling the City Office at 801-627-1919.

West Davis Corridor

The October 2012 alternative refinements and updated wetlands information are now available on the West Davis Corridor EIS project website: www.udot.utah.gov/westdavis. We are continuing to study both Alternatives A and B as part of the Draft Environmental Impact Statement (Draft EIS). Currently, we are drafting chapters of the Draft EIS document and conducting a detailed analysis on impacts such as noise, water quality, and air quality. The result of this in-depth analysis will be reflected in the Draft EIS, which is expected to be released in spring 2013. A final decision is not expected until 2014. For the latest information, including maps, data, and project schedule, please visit the project website at: www.udot.utah.gov/westdavis. We always encourage you to submit your comments and ask questions. Please contact the study team at 877-298-1991 or westdavis@utah.gov.

Pets Looking for a Good Home

Pauline Coy has affordable cats and goats that are looking for a home. Cats are all fixed and shots are current. Please contact Pauline at 801-731-5603.